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Dear Undergraduate Dean

Undergraduate Elective Bursaries in Haematology (£750)

This is to inform you that the above bursaries remain available for medical students wishing to
undertake an elective with some degree of haematological theme. Four are available per
medical school in Scofland each year with an individual value of £750. | have to say that in the
past there has been an excellent take up from the University of Glasgow where, at times, we
have been over-subscribed and unfortunately, we have had to turn medical students away.
Application is easy — all the medical students have to do is send me a one-sided A4 sheet,
either by post or via email to risdm@clinmed.gla.ac.uk giving a summary of their elective and
explaining the haematological component. | hope to hear from your medical students over the
coming year. Details are also on the Scottish Haematology Website: www.scothaem.org.

| would be very grateful if this could be distributed through your appropriate communications
network.

Kind regards

Uy

Richard Soutar
Consultant in Haematology and Transfusion Medicine
President of the Scottish Haematology Society.




